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CONGRATULATIONS, BARBARA LITTLE

Barbara Little has completed the requirements for the master of
education degree at U.B.C. A copy of her major paper entitled
"Adult Learners and the Reading Process: Guidelines for Reading
Improvement" will shortly be placed in the professional section of
the KEC Library. Congratulations, Barbara!

HEEZR:

FREEZE ON REIMBURSEMENT OF TRAVEL EXPENSES

Because we have not yet been able to establish our operating
budget for 1984-85 and because I fear we may be faced with
very real difficulties in coming up with a budget that will H
produce the revenues required for increased anticipated J
expenditures this year, at this week's Management Committee ¢l
meeting on Monday, I announced immediate freeze on 0
College-supported travel outside the lTower mainland. )
Any exceptions to the overall freeze will require 1)
exceptional rationale and my personal approval.
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POETRY READINGS / MUSIC - VVI

As part of the 1984 National Book Festival Project, the VVI Library
is sponsoring a noon-hour recital of poetry readings and music from
approximately 12:00 - 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday, May 2nd, 1984. A number
of well known local poets and musicians will be contributing their
talents and all staff and students are invited to attend.

The event will be held in the main Mall at VVI, immediately =\
adjacent to the Hamilton/Dunsmuir Street entrance.

W.H.

SPECIAL VISITOR

On Friday, May 4th, Dr. John Roueche, noted lecturer and author on
community college issues, will be at KING EDWARD CAMPUS to meet and
work with faculty, administrators and board trustees of VCC, BCIT,
Capilano and Douglas Colleges.

Dr. Roueche has written over 200 books, articles and monographs on
college education and has spoken to over 900 colleges and universities
since 1970, including several in Alberta and Ontario, and has twice
addressed the ACCC and the Canadian Adult Education Association. His
more recent books include Holistic Literacy in College Teaching (1980),
A New Look at Successful Programs for Low-Achieving Students (1983) and
Beacons for Change: An Innovative Outcome Model for Community Colleges
(1983). Last year, he received the Outstanding Learned Article Award
from the U.S. Education Press Association and has several Teaching
Excellence awards among his numerous citations.

The morning session from 9 - 11:30 a.m. in the KEC Auditorium is a talk
to faculty and administration dealing with the challenge to excel in a
time of restraint. A limited number of tickets for this session are
available for interested individuals or departments. Contact Grant Kelly
at local 504 for details.

d.G. K.

LEARNING CENTRE HOURS

For the period of April 24 through May 2, the KEC Learning Centre will
be open from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily. Make-up tests can be done
at any time within these hours. The full service will resume on May 3
and continue until the end of June. A reduced schedule for July/August
is being considered at this time. Thank you.

J.JG.Ks



V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Wednesday, April 25

TIME: 2.00 p.m. ,

PLACE: Biltmore Motor Hotel
12th and Kingsway

GUEST: Howard Naphtali, to speak on VCC - Foundation

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes
at that time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their’
students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the
meeting.

HEEGRe

COMMUNICATIONS!!!

The switchboard operators are not being advised of campus activities.
This lack of communication makes their job very difficult. Remember
when you make your plans for meetings, please send a note to the
SWITCHBOARD, giving such information as:

DATE & TIME
LOCATION
~ ROOM NO.
WHO WILL BE PRESENT (where known)

If you have a guest on site, please phone and let the operator know
who & where (local) they may be reached.

2 DM
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BOOKSTORE NEWS

Clothing

New summer sportswear has just arrived at the Bookstore. Included are
light jogging outfits and sweatshirts in bright summer colours. This
means we must clear some old stock to accommodate the summer fashions.
Savings of 20% - 40% can be found on our clearance table. Also available
now are children's sizes in VCC imprinted T-shirts.

Drop in and find yourself a bargain. Remember the staff discount will
apply to all clothing on sale.

Hours

The Bookstore will extend hours of service to coincide with the start of
classes May 2nd and 3rd. The schedule for that week is as follows:

Monday June 30 8:30 - 4:00
Tuesday May 1 8:30 - 4:00
Wednesday May 2 8:45 - 5:00 6:00 - 9:00
Thursday May 3 8:45 - 5:00 6:00 - 9:00
Friday May 4 8:30 - 4:00

The Bookstore will remain open until 8:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday for
the initial 3 weeks of the term. At that point, evening hours will be
reduced to two nights per week. A schedule of evening hours will be
announced in a future issue of the Times.

The Bookstore will close at 4:00 p.m. today, April 19, 1984.

G.K.

SUMMER'S COMING - SHORTS & SWIM-SUITS!

Time to take off those extra pounds. Sign up for co-ed fitness
classes - Continuing Education - Room 4020.

Mon. Wed & Friday 12:05 - 12:45
11 weeks for $50.00
6 weeks for $25.00
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'01d teachers never die
They just lose their class’

Anon.



KEC FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Peter Hopkinson Rewriting of supplementary and
laboratory material for physics

E.M. Lowe Updating course materials for
Typing 072, read article on word
processing

M. Jameson Compile material from Revenue Canada
and Van City Credit Union tax seminar

John Griffiths Update, .revise lesson plans

Betty Pletcher Professional reading

PHI DELTA KAPPAN

April 24-30

April 25, 27, 30

April 26-30

April 26-30
April 27-30
M.R.



" WORKSHOP ON DEALING WITH THE DISABLED

We feel a quiet pride and pleasure in the success of our workshop. For
our first thrust, we succeeded in bringing about an awareness that there
is such a NEED to address issues concerning the disabled. It is our hope
to go one step further and this is to effect CHANGE. In the meantime we
shall try to work harder to make your attendance of our future workshops
even more beneficial.

If you have any comments as to how these workshops would be more helpful
for you, please contact any one of the following: Joyce Lydiard, ASE,
Donald Oakes, Continuing Ed., Arlene Stiver, IEPA, or Vicky Monroy, CCC.

V.M.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Continuing Education Division requires a Program Instructor for
Post Basic Pediatric Nursing. Closing date for applications is June 15th.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Laboratory Demonstrator I for the Geography
Department. Closing date for applications for this position is April 25th.

For further details on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H-E.P.




